Charter

COMMUNICATIONS

August 23, 2021

Mr. Josh McCurn

Councilmember, Lexington Fayette Urban County Government
200 E. Main St.

Lexington, KY 40507

Re: Donation from Charter Communications Operating, LLC
To Whom It May Concern:

Charter Communications Operating, LLC (“Charter Communications”) is pleased to make the
enclosed donation of $1,500 to the Lexington Fayette Urban County Government (LFUCG) for
the purpose of purchasing Google licenses, which will accompany the previously donated
devices.

By accepting this donation, you agree that they will be used in in a manner that is consistent
with all applicable laws and regulations, including, but not limited to, all government ethics,
campaign finance, lobbying compliance, or other political laws.

We applaud your efforts to close the digital divide. If you have any questions, please feel free to

contact me at 502.867.2207.

Best wishes,

304% &QQU‘

Jason Keller

Vice President, Government Affairs & Regulatory Strategy
4701 Commerce Crossing Dr., Louisville, KY 40229

Email: jason.keller@charter.com




J. MCCURN
COUNCILMEMBER
2N DISTRICT

200 E. MAIN STREET
LEXINGTON, KY 40507
859.280.8239

LEXINGTON-FAYETTE URBAN COUNTY GOVERNMENT
OFFICE OF COUNCILMEMBER JOSH MCCURN
LEXINGTON, KENTUCKY
BUILDING A BETTER LEXINGTON

August 4, 2021

Jason Keller

Vice President, Government Affairs & Regulatory Strategy
Charter Communications

1575 Winchester Road

Lexington, KY 40505

Dear Mr. Keller,

In collaboration with the Department of Social Services, the Division of Community & Resident Services,
Bluegrass Community & Technical College, the Lexington Public Library, and other community members,
we are working to revitalize a portion of the Black and Williams Neighborhood Center. The community
center would provide a great opportunity to support the residents of the Georgetown Street Area.

Our vision for the Community Room, also known as the Reading Room, is to create a space for youth
and adults to access the internet to apply for jobs, play games, connect with family and friends, pay bills,
and much more. This vision requires licenses for the Chromebooks already acquired, which is an

expected cost of $1500.

Thank you for your consideration on partnering with us in making this vision a reality.

Sincerely,

' —

Josh McCurn
Councilmember



